

## PLANNING & BUILDING CONTROL Tracy Harvey – Head of Planning & Building Control

My Ref: Local Plan Examination

Please ask for: Chris Briggs Telephone: 01727 819300

E-mail: planning.policy@stalbans.gov.uk

Date: 23 November 2020

Inspectors Louise Crosby & Elaine Worthington C/o Louise St John Howe, Programme Officer

## **Dear Inspectors**

## Re: St Albans City and District Council Local Plan – Inspectors' Post Hearing Letter to the Council of 1 September 2020

Thank you for the Inspectors' post-hearing letter to the Council of 1 September 2020 (ref ED42) which sets out the Inspectors' updated views regarding the Examination and the Council's options for next steps. The Council is now therefore formally withdrawing the draft Local Plan (LP). The withdrawal is under Section 22 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 and Regulation 27 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr Jamie Day Portfolio Holder for Planning St Albans City and District Council



